Friendship Knot Quilters’ Guild
July 21,2014

The July meeting of the FKQG was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Karen Clark at
the Bahia Vista Mennonite Church. Karen welcomed members and guests and thanked the
evenings hostesses, Terri and Sue.

Everyone was reminded to check the table in the entry hall for news of quilt related events
and activities.

The Minutes of last months meeting have been placed on the website. There were no
corrections or additions, therefore, the stand approved as published.

The May financial reports are completed and is on the website.

Quilt Camp: Mary Nissen, 2nd V.P. reported on the summer retreat at DaySprings. A
wonderful time was had by all!

Committee Reports:
Membership: Linda reported the guild now has 313 members, there were 69

present tonight, 2 people joined the guild tonight and we had 3 guests.

Class Registrar: Faith announced that there are a few remaining openings in Pat Sloan’s
classes in November.

Library: The library is closed tonight. No overdue charges for books returned next month.
Old Business:

Police Quilts—Reminder: the batting in these quilts must be either 100% cotton or
Bamboo.

New Business:

Pet Beds: Jane Sanks needs helpers for this project. Also, a reminder that stuffing needs to
by fabric scraps only, no upholstery or clothing.

The business meeting was adjourned at 7:25, followed by Show and Tell.

Demonstrations of Label Making, Pillowcase Making, Matching Patterns, and Felting was
the Program for the evening. All of the demonstrators did a fantastic job in their
descriptions of these tasks. A sincere thank-you to all of them!

Respectfully Submitted,

Marcia Slocum, Secretary



